NASHVILLE TREE BOARD MEETING
THURSDAY, JULY 21, 2022

Tree Board Members present in person: Vice-President Amy Spalding, Secretary Zachary McMillion,
and Member Diana Wright. Tree Board Members absent: President Mark Shields and Member Cathy
Paradise. Also present in person: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr and Town Manager Sandie Jones.

BUSINESS

1) CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by Vice-President Amy Spalding at 8:33 am.

2) ROLL CALL
Vice-President Spalding conducted roll call.

3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Secretary Zachary McMillion motioned to approve minutes from the March 17, 2022 and April 21, 2022
meetings. Member Wright seconded motion. Vice-President Spalding called for a vote to approve
minutes. All members agreed to approve minutes.

4) TREE PLANTING BY FERRIN’S ICE CREAM

Administration Manager Carr informed the board that Ferrin’s Ice Cream removed donated the tree
planted during the annual Arbor Day planting. Administration Manager Carr confirmed that Ferrin’s Ice
Cream will purchase a replacement tree and plant in a different spot next to the ground cover.

5) DISCUSS 2023 PROJECT INTERESTS

Vice-President Spalding discussed the Duke Grant. Administration Manager Carr said the Park Board
decided on using the grant for signage. She will follow up with the Park Board after their August
meeting.

Vice-President Spalding discussed a trze inventory. Next step, find a day to meet and walk to see what
tree still exist. Vice-President Spalding said she will email the Board on possible inventory dates. She
also show the Board members the “Trees Count” app and discussed how this app can streamline the tree
inventory process.

6) ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT MAY COME BEFORE THE BOARD
Vice-President Spalding sked if there is any other business to be brought before the Comumission.

No other business was mentioned.

7y ADJOURNMENT
Secretary McMillion motioned for the meeting te adjourn. Member Wright seconded the motion.

Vice-President adjourned the meeting at 8:54 am.

The audio recording made at the Tree Board meeting on 7-21-2022 is retained in the office of the
Town Clerk-Treasurer.
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